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IHSS Minutes


Butte County In-Home Supportive Services (IHSS) 
Advisory Committee
August 10, 2010, Tuesday
10:00 a.m. – 12 Noon
Chico Employment Center Annex

2491 Carmichael Drive, Suite 300

Chico, California 

MINUTES
1. Dan Grover, Vice Chair, called the meeting to order in Mark Gordon’s absence at 10:00 a.m.  In attendance at the meeting were committee members:  Cheryl Leeth, Patricia Anthony, Robert Catalano, Dorothy Churchill, Domenic Console, Sarah Okumbe, Robin Keehn, Laura Funkhouser, and Dan Grover.  Laura announced she has a new last name, Loriano, which will be used on future paperwork and email.  Staff in attendance were Linda Huffmon and Pam Hospers.  Guest in attendance was Bob Irvine from California Vocations.
2. New Committee Member Robert Catalano was recognized and welcomed by Dan Grover.
3. Dan established that member attendance met the requirement for a quorum.
4. Minutes of May 11, 2010 were reviewed.  Robin Keehn made a motion to approve them as written, Dominic Console made a second.  The motion passed unanimously.
5. Patricia Anthony and Linda Huffmon presented a draft revision proposal to the committee of the Bylaws.  Patricia explained that the areas for change were marked with tracking from the computer.  The first change was simply formatting by moving the primary responsibility of the committee as providing ongoing advice and recommendations to the Board of Supervisors as the first purpose.  Changes are suggested as to the appointment process to make it easier to track.  There was extensive discussion as to attendance and at what point a committee member is absent too much.  Committee members were to consider that and address at the next meeting if any changes are to be made.  Other changes discussed include some minor language changes: chair to chairperson, ‘number’ to members.  There was discussion as to how to best capture guest attendance, estimated vs. actual.  Patricia will make the requested changes and bring them to the November meeting for final approval.  Cheryl Leeth made a motion and Robin Keehn seconded for the amended by-laws to be on the agenda for the next meeting.  The motion passed unanimously.
6. Communication

a. Communication with Board of Supervisors. Dan Grover briefly reviewed the statute stating the committee reports to the Board as an advisor.  A discussion ensued as to what and how often the committee should present information to the Board.  The committee discussed regular and annual options.  Robin Keehn made a motion for a meeting summary of key points identified by the committee at the meeting to be summarized and sent to the Board within two weeks of the meeting.  The Chair or Chair’s designee will write the letter on behalf of the committee.  Sarah Okumbe seconded the motion.  One comment during the discussion following the motion was that this new action was not to override the purpose of the committee.  The motion passed unanimously.
b. Attending meetings by phone. There was a lengthy discussion regarding this item.  There were two issues- one of committee members attending by phone, and another of the public attending by phone.  Robin Keehn advised that at another meeting she attends that is under the Brown Act they were legally advised that they could not have committee members attend by phone as wherever they were physically would require that that location be an open meeting and that the Agenda be posted also for that location, among other legal issues.  As to community/audience participation, that was not prohibited.  In addition there are logistic and technology issues for the committee to address if they are to have phone attendance by the public.  Robin Keehn made a motion that the question as to Brown Act issues with phone attendance by voting members be sent to County Counsel, with Patricia Anthony seconding.  It was voted on and passed unanimously.  Pam will work with Cheryl to present it to Department of Employment and Social Services (DESS) administration to forward.
c. Computer accessibility.  Dan brought information to the committee’s attention about Computers for Classrooms and their ability to provide computers and equipment to the qualifying public.  He advised that a basic computer with the needed programs for committee members’ accessibility to committee information, i.e. email, MS Word, etc. would cost about $90-$135 for a desktop computer and $40 for a printer.  Committee members would need to pay for their own internet access.  Pam will write up what it would cost for two computers and printers as there are currently two without electronic capabilities.  She will also have to see if there are any legal limitations to this possibility.  A revised budget will need to be prepared to include the costs of the equipment purchases.  That will be brought to the November meeting for an action item with the authorization for computer purchases.
7. Pam Hospers provided state and legislative action updates, as related to IHSS.  A printed document was provided with seven bills with the Senate and Assembly.  Also an update from Karen Keesler at CAPA as to the budget situation.
8. There was discussion as to a legislative liaison because of the upcoming need for this information due to Pam Hospers’ departure.  Robin is aware of some websites that do legislative updates, the committee belongs to CICA which has legislative updates, and Patricia Anthony is interested in providing information to the committee about pending legislation.  Dan volunteered to do the legislative update for November.  Ideas to obtain information included Marty Omoto’s website, CICA, and CAPA.  No decision was made as to who would be the ongoing legislative liaison for the Committee.
9. Public Authority operations update provided by Pam Hospers, Public Authority Supervisor
a. August 1, 2010, changes to Public Authority structure. The manager position was officially eliminated and the supervisor was implemented.  Pam is filling that position on a temporary basis and will not be attending further IHSS Advisory Committee meetings.
b. Orientations for providers in Chico.  There are two per month, the second and fourth Thursdays, the same time as Oroville; check in starts between 12:30 and 12:45 p.m., with the doors closing at 1:00 pm.  The Public Authority staff will monitor the attendance to see if more need to be added, and can be added depending on the budget.
c. Fingerprinting for providers was extended to 12/31/10.  Over 2300 completed to date.  Only seven have failed.
10. New Committee Member recruitment was discussed.  Those with expiring terms in December are: Dorothy Churchill, Domenic 
Console, Sara Okumbe, and Cheryl Leeth, all of whom would like to continue.  Dan Grover and Margery Avila’s terms both expire in December also.  Dan does not plan on returning.  Due to Margery’s absences, it is not anticipated she will return.  This will leave two recipient positions open for recruitment for the New Year.
11. There is nothing new regarding IHSS labor negotiations as reported by Pam Hospers.
12. Dan Grover advised that he completed and sent the letter to the Board of Supervisors regarding labor negotiations.  There were some discrepancies that Mark Gordon corrected with a follow up letter.  Linda will email a copy of the letter to the committee members and make it available in the public binder at the next meeting.
13. Cheryl Leeth advised that letters have gone out the past two months regarding reducing the number of recipients using the contract mode.  There is one more letter scheduled to go out next month.
14. California In-Home Supportive Services Consumer Alliance (CICA) Pam Hospers shared the following information:
a. Northern Regional Training, August 18, 2010, 
10:00 a.m.-4:00 p.m., Redding, CA, committee members need to rsvp on their own, they can be reimbursed travel money.
b. Statewide Conference, October 22-24, 2010, San Jose, CA, will be coming up soon.   Sarah Okumbe advised she is trying to obtain respite care for her daughter so she can attend the conference.  She will let Pam Hospers know as soon as possible as the reservations need to be made and payments to the hotel will need to be taken care of.  
c. Dan Grover will complete the delegate form for CICA that was sent to Pam Hospers.  Pam advised that she asked CICA to contact the Advisory Committee directly and provided mailing addresses for each committee member to CICA.  Robert Catalano’s mailing address will be forwarded to CICA.  Pam will take care of it.

15.  Northern California State Budget Alliance membership.  Pam Hospers and Cheryl Leeth advised that their discussion with DESS administration resulted in that the Advisory Committee was viewed as an advisory committee to the Board of Supervisors by statute, and that the Northern California State Budget Alliance was clearly involved in political advocacy beyond the scope of IHSS Advisory duties.  Therefore the Advisory Committee will not become a member of the organization.
16.  Linda Huffmon provided an updated committee member contact list to committee members and staff.
17.  There was no public comment.
18.  The committee identified Agenda items 5, 6, 7 and 10 as the primary focus of the update to the Board of Supervisors that will be completed by Dan Grover who adjourned the meeting at 12:10. 
19.  Next meeting date:  November 9, 2010 
Time: 10:00 a.m.-noon
Location:  Chico Employment Center Annex, 
2491 Carmichael Drive, Suite 300, Chico, CA
Minutes submitted by Pam Hospers, staff, IHSS Public Authority Supervisor

